SOCIETY OF AMERICAN ARCHIVISTS
UNIVERSITY OF TEXAS AT AUSTIN CHAPTER
MINUTES OF THE GENERAL MEMBER MEETING
February 12, 2013

Meeting called to order at 8:00 a.m. by Kendra 

I. Spring Potluck 
    Kendra opened up the discussion of the potluck by bringing up the possibility of doing a raffle, as had been done in previous years. It was agreed by all that the raffle should take place and Ciaran suggested using t-shirts and other leftovers from Archives Week as prizes. It was determined that the only supplies needed were sharpies and name tags. Kate suggested coordinating rideshares, to avoid having too many cars trying to park at Ciaran’s house. Kendra suggested that the potluck would be a good forum to ask new students what they would like to see from the student chapter. Sydney proposed placing a suggestion box on one of the tables. 

II. Archives Week 
    The board’s strategy for Archive’s Week was discussed at length. Kendra alluded to the lack of public participation last year and the general sense that it had not been as effective in raising awareness of archives as it could be. A number of suggestions for improvement were proposed by the board members. Kate suggested scaling back the event and re-allocating resources to other events spread throughout the year, such as tours of local repositories. The benefit of scaling back archives week and making it more locally oriented would be that less money would be spent. The drawback however, as Ciaran pointed out, is that it may be harder to gain funding for a smaller event. Ciaran proposed a number of alternatives that other student chapters had done: service learning projects, a conference, or fundraising to send students to the SAA annual conference. She also suggested scaling back the event, possibly doing a few focused events throughout the week and making use of more local resources instead of importing speakers from across the country. Laura suggested integrating Home Movie Day, in which amateur films on obsolete media can be screened, into the plans for Archives Week. Kendra suggested that the focus of Archives Week this year could be film and audio preservation. However, it was agreed that if the goal of Archives week was to garner more public participation in archives, the events would have to be less technically oriented so as to appeal to a wider audience.

III. Web Outreach
    Emily pointed out that the Student Chapter’s Facebook page is not receiving a lot of traffic. One possible contributing factor is that it is difficult to find. In order to make the page more discoverable, Emily volunteered to make a permalink and Sydney and Kate suggested adding links to the Facebook page in the Student Chapter listserv’s e-mail signature and on the Student Chapter website. 

IV. SAA-UT Student Chapter Website 
    It was noted that the Student Chapter website was likewise not receiving a lot of traffic, and Emily brought up some issues with the website, namely that it is outdated. Kate indicated that the lack of information and functionality on the website were prime factors in the reason few people use it. However, if it were updated more regularly, it would be a more useful resource to students. Ciaran suggested that Emily contact Sam Burns, who is in charge of the iSchool website’s redesign, and consult with him about including a place for student groups on the new website, which could potentially make the Student Chapter website easier to locate. It was also noted that currently there is a separate website for Archives Week, and that this should be integrated into the Student Chapter website.

V. Spring Repository Trip
    Destinations for the spring repository trip were discussed. Kendra suggested the Bush Library in College Station and asked that other board members brainstorm about other possible repositories. Kendra also brought up the fact that in the past, groups had made the Repository Visit into an overnight trip, and Kate indicated that, was the group to travel far enough to merit staying overnight, partial funding might be available. Kate also pointed out that there were a number of forms that would have to be filled out, including travel agreement forms for everyone going, specific agreement forms for drivers and proof of insurance for everyone. It was generally agreed that the spring repository trip should take place in early April, but that a more definite date could be set once the repository had been selected and had indicated their available times.  

VI. Happy Hours  
    It was agreed among all that another happy hour including the Archivists of Central Texas should take place, and it was determined that it should take place at The Local at 5pm on Tuesday February 26th. Sydney volunteered to contact The Local to let them know that a group would be coming in on that day.
VII. Fundraising 

Laura suggested having another t-shirt design competition. Ciaran pointed out that the SSA and SAA conferences would both be good places to sell t-shirts. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9 a.m. 
